# **Table of Contents**

IDNUMR	HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
IDNUMXR	UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
STATE	GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD	1
NEEDTYPE	FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER	2
AGE	DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW	3
RELATION	DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED	3
MOTHER_EDUCR	DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER	3
C3Q02	PAST 12 MOS, AMOUNT OF TIME CHILD AFFECTED BY CONDITION	4
C3Q03	HOW SEVERELY HAS CONDITION AFFECTED CHILD'S ABILITY	4
C3Q10	RANK SEVERITY OF CHILD'S CONDITION/PROBLEM: 0 THROUGH 10	4
C3Q11	BEST DESCRIPTION OF CHILD'S HEALTH CARE NEEDS	5
C3Q12R	CHILD RECEIVES EARLY INTERVENTION SERVICES	5
C3Q13R	CHILD RECEIVES SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES	5
C3Q14R	PAST 12 MOS, SCHOOL DAYS MISSED DUE TO ILL/INJURY	6
C4Q0A	CHILD HAS USUAL HEALTH CARE SOURCE	6
C4Q0B	KIND OF PLACE CHILD GOES TO FOR HEALTH CARE	7
C4Q01	USUAL AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME	7
C4Q02	PLACE WHERE CHILD GOES FOR ROUTINE CARE	7
C4Q02A	CHILD HAS A PERSONAL DOCTOR OR NURSE	8
C4Q02B	KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	8
C4Q03	PAST 12 MOS, CHILD'S HEALTH CARE DELAYED/FOREGONE	9
C4Q04_A	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT REACH PROVIDER OFFICE BY TELEPHONE	9
C4Q04_B	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPT SOON ENOUGH	9
C4Q04_C	DELAYED CARE - CLINIC/OFFICE NOT OPEN WHEN R COULD GO	9
C4Q04_D	DELAYED CARE - TRANSPORTATION WAS A PROBLEM	10
C4Q04_E	DELAYED CARE - DID NOT HAVE MONEY TO PAY PROVIDER	10
C4Q04_F	DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NEEDED NOT PROVIDED IN AREA	10
C4Q04_G	DELAYED CARE - PROVIDER DID NOT HAVE SKILLS CHILD NEEDED	10
C4Q04_H	DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NOT COVERED BY HEALTH PLAN	11
C4Q04_I	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPROVAL FROM HEALTH PLAN OR DOCTOR	11
C4Q04_J	DELAYED CARE - CHILD HAS TO WAIT TOO LONG TO SEE PROVIDER IN OFFICE	11
C4Q04_K	DELAYED CARE - LANGUAGE, COMMUNICATION, CULTURAL PROBLEMS WITH PROVIDER	12
C4Q04_L	DELAYED CARE - APPTS CONFLICT WITH OTHER HOME OR WORK RESPONSIBILITIES	12
C4Q05_01	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	12
C4Q5_1A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	12

C4Q5_1B1	ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	13
C4Q5_1B2	ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	13
C4Q5_1B3	ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	13
C4Q5_1B4	ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	13
C4Q5_1B5	ROUTINE CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	14
C4Q5_1B6	ROUTINE CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	14
C4Q5_1B7	ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE	14
C4Q5_1B8	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	14
C4Q5_1B9	ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	14
C4Q5_1B10	ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	15
C4Q5_1B11	ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	15
C4Q5_1B12	ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	15
C4Q5_1B15	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	15
C4Q5_1B16	ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	15
C4Q05_02	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST	16
C4Q5_2A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST	16
C4Q5_2B1	SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH	16
C4Q5_2B2	SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	16
C4Q5_2B3	SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	17
C4Q5_2B4	SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	17
C4Q5_2B5	SPECIALIST - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	17
C4Q5_2B6	SPECIALIST - SOME OTHER REASON	17
C4Q5_2B7	SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE	18
C4Q5_2B8	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	18
C4Q5_2B9	SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	
C4Q5_2B10	SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	18
C4Q5_2B11	SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	18
C4Q5_2B12	SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	18
C4Q5_2B13	SPECIALIST - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	19
C4Q5_2B15	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	19
C4Q5_2B16	SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	
C4Q05_03	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS	19
C4Q5_3A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS	19
C4Q5_3B1	DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH	20
C4Q5_3B2	DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	20
C4Q5_3B3	DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	20
C4Q5_3B4	DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	
C4Q5_3B5	DENTAL CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	
C4Q5_3B6	DENTAL CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	21

C4Q5_3B7	DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE	21
C4Q5_3B9	DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	21
C4Q5_3B10	DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	21
C4Q5_3B11	DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	22
C4Q5_3B12	DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	22
C4Q5_3B13	DENTAL CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	22
C4Q5_3B15	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	22
C4Q5_3B16	DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	22
C4Q5_3B8	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	22
C4Q05_04	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS	23
C4Q5_4A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PRESCRIPTIONS	23
C4Q5_4B1	PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH	23
C4Q5_4B2	PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	23
C4Q5_4B3	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	23
C4Q5_4B4	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	24
C4Q5_4B5	PRESCRIPTIONS - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	24
C4Q5_4B6	PRESCRIPTIONS - SOME OTHER REASON	24
C4Q5_4B7	PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE	24
C4Q5_4B8	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	24
C4Q5_4B9	PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	25
C4Q5_4B10	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	25
C4Q5_4B11	PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	25
C4Q5_4B12	PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	25
C4Q5_4B15	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	25
C4Q5_4B16	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	25
C4Q05_05	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH THERAPY	26
C4Q5_5A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED THERAPY	26
C4Q5_5B1	THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH	26
C4Q5_5B2	THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	26
C4Q5_5B3	THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	27
C4Q5_5B4	THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	27
C4Q5_5B5	THERAPY - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	27
C4Q5_5B6	THERAPY - SOME OTHER REASON	27
C4Q5_5B7	THERAPY - NO INSURANCE	28
C4Q5_5B8	THERAPY - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	28
C4Q5_5B9	THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	28
C4Q5_5B10	THERAPY - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	28
C4Q5_5B11	THERAPY - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	28
C4Q5_5B12	THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	28

C4Q5_5B13	THERAPY - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	. 29
C4Q5_5B15	THERAPY - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 29
C4Q5_5B16	THERAPY - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 29
C4Q05_06	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	. 29
C4Q5_6A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	. 29
C4Q5_6B1	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	. 30
C4Q5_6B2	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	. 30
C4Q5_6B3	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	. 30
C4Q5_6B4	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	. 30
C4Q5_6B5	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	. 31
C4Q5_6B6	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	. 31
C4Q5_6B7	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	. 31
C4Q5_6B8	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	. 31
C4Q5_6B9	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 31
C4Q5_6B10	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 32
C4Q5_6B11	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 32
C4Q5_6B12	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	. 32
C4Q5_6B13	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	. 32
C4Q5_6B14	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	. 32
C4Q5_6B15	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 32
C4Q5_6B16	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 33
C4Q05_07R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	. 33
C4Q5_7AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	. 33
C4Q5_7B1R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH	. 33
C4Q5_7B2R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	. 34
C4Q5_7B3R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	. 34
C4Q5_7B4R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	. 34
C4Q5_7B5R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	. 34
C4Q5_7B6R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - SOME OTHER REASON	. 35
C4Q5_7B7	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NO INSURANCE	. 35
C4Q5_7B9	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 35
C4Q5_7B10	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 35
C4Q5_7B11	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 35
C4Q5_7B12	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	. 36
C4Q5_7B15	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 36
C4Q5_7B16	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 36
C4Q05_08	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HOME HEALTH CARE	. 36
C4Q5_8A	RECEIVED ALL THE HOME HEALTH CARE NEEDED	. 36
C4Q05_09	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE	. 37

C4Q5_9A	RECEIVED EYEGLASSES AND ALL NEEDED VISION CARE	37
C4Q05_10	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE	37
C4Q5_10A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED HEARING AIDS AND HEARING CARE	37
C4Q05_11R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q5_11AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q05_12R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q5_12AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q05_13	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES	39
C4Q5_13A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES	39
C4Q05_14	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED OTHER MEDICAL EQUIPMENT	39
C4Q5_14A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL EQUIPMENT	39
C4Q06_0A	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION	40
HPCARE1F	FLAG. INDICATES C4Q06_0A HELP SCREEN ACCESSED	40
C4Q6X0AA	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION	40
C4Q06_01	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED RESPITE CARE	40
C4Q6_1A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED RESPITE CARE	41
C4Q6_1B1	RESPITE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	41
C4Q6_1B2	RESPITE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	41
C4Q6_1B3	RESPITE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	41
C4Q6_1B4	RESPITE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	42
C4Q6_1B5	RESPITE CARE - OTHER	42
C4Q6_1B7	RESPITE CARE - NO INSURANCE	42
C4Q6_1B9	RESPITE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	42
C4Q6_1B10	RESPITE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	42
C4Q6_1B11	RESPITE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	43
C4Q6_1B12	RESPITE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	43
C4Q6_1B14	RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	43
C4Q6_1B15	RESPITE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	43
C4Q6_1B16	RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	43
C4Q06_02	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING	44
C4Q6_2A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING	44
C4Q6_2B1	GENETIC COUNSELING - COST TOO MUCH	44
C4Q6_2B2	GENETIC COUNSELING - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	44
C4Q6_2B3	GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	45
C4Q6_2B4	GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	45
C4Q6_2B5	GENETIC COUNSELING - OTHER	45
C4Q6_2B7	GENETIC COUNSELING - NO INSURANCE	45
C4Q6_2B8	GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	45
C4Q6_2B9	GENETIC COUNSELING - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	46

C4Q6_2B10	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	46
C4Q6_2B11	GENETIC COUNSELING - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	46
C4Q6_2B12	GENETIC COUNSELING - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	46
C4Q6_2B13	GENETIC COUNSELING - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	46
C4Q6_2B14	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	46
C4Q6_2B15	GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	47
C4Q6_2B16	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	47
C4Q06_03	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING	47
C4Q6_3A	RECEIVED NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING	47
C4Q6_3B1	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	47
C4Q6_3B2	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	48
C4Q6_3B3	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTAION	48
C4Q6_3B4	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	48
C4Q6_3B5	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER	48
C4Q6_3B7	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	48
C4Q6_3B8	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	49
C4Q6_3B9	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	49
C4Q6_3B10	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	49
C4Q6_3B11	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	49
C4Q6_3B12	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	49
C4Q6_3B13	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	49
C4Q6_3B14	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	50
C4Q6_3B15	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	50
C4Q6_3B16	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	50
C4Q07	PAST 12 MOS, PROBLEM GETTING REFERRAL TO SPECIALIST	50
C5Q02	HOW OFTEN DOES A PROFESSIONAL HELP COORDINATE CARE	51
HPCARE2F	FLAG. INDICATES C5Q02 HELP SCREEN ACCESSED	51
C5Q03	PROFESSIONAL IS IN PRIMARY CARE PROVIDER'S OFFICE	51
C5Q03A	WHO PROFESSIONAL WORKS FOR	51
C5Q04	HOW SATISFIED WITH THE HELP IN COORDINATING CARE	52
C5Q05	HOW WELL DO DOCTORS COMMUNICATE WITH EACH OTHER	52
C5Q06	HOW WELL DRS COMMUNICATE W/OTHER TYPE OF CARE PROVIDERS	52
C5Q07	HAS RESPONDENT HEARD OF TITLE V PROGRAM	53
C5Q08	CHILD GETS SERVICES THROUGH TITLE V PROGRAM	53
C6Q01R	IN PAST 12 MONTHS NUMBER OF DOCTOR VISITS RECODED	53
C6Q0AR	DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S HEALTH WHEN BECOMES ADULT	54
C6Q0A_AR	PLAN FOR DEALING W/CHANGING NEEDS MADE	54
C6Q0A_BR	DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S FUTURE NEED FOR ADULT DOCTORS	54
C6Q0BR	CHILD RECEIVED JOB TRAINING FOR FUTURE WORK	55

C6Q0C	RESPONDENT'S SATISFACTION W/CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES	55
C6Q0D	CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES EASY TO USE	55
C6Q02	PAST 12 MOS, HOW OFTEN DOCTORS SPENT ENOUGH TIME	56
C6Q03	PAST 12 MOS, DIFFICULTY GETTING DOCTORS TO LISTEN	56
C6Q04	PROVIDERS SENSITIVE TO FAMILY'S VALUES/CUSTOMS	56
C6Q05	GOT ENOUGH INFO FROM DOCTORS RE MEDICAL PROBLEMS	57
C6Q06	PAST 12 MOS, FREQ DRS HELPED RESP FEEL LIKE PARTNER	57
UNINS_YR	PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED	57
MS_UNINS	PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	58
YS_UNINS	# OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	58
C7Q15R01	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	58
C7Q15R02	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE	59
C7Q15R03	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V	59
C7Q15R04	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	59
C7Q15R05	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP	59
C7Q15R06	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY	60
C7Q15R07	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC	60
C7Q15R08	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	60
C7Q15R09	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN	60
C7Q15R10	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER	61
CHIPNAME	FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID	61
MEDICAID	CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	61
SCHIP	CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	61
PRIVATE	CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	6 <sup>^</sup>
MILITARY	CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE	62
TITLEV	CHILD COVERED BY TITLE -V	62
OTHERINS	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE	62
UNKINS	CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE	62
NATIVINS	CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE	62
SINGLINS	CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN	62
OTHERPUB	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE	63
UNINS	CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION	63
C8Q01_A	HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFITS MEET CHILD'S NEEDS	63
C8Q01_B	NON-COVERED CHARGES REASONABLE	63
C8Q01_C	INSURANCE ALLOWS CHILD TO SEE PROVIDERS AS NEEDED	64
C8Q02	PAST 12 MOS, CONTACTED PLAN WITH PROBLEM/COMPLAINT	64
C8Q03	HOW RESPONDENT RATES CHILD'S HEALTH CARE PLAN	65
C8Q04	IF COULD, WOULD SWITCH TO DIFFERENT HEALTH CARE	65
C8Q05	HAS ENOUGH INFORMATION ABOUT HEALTH CARE PLAN	66

C8Q06	BELIEVES HEALTH CARE PLAN GOOD FOR CSHCN	66
C9Q01	PAST 12 MOS, PAID <=\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE	66
C9Q01_A	PAST 12 MOS, PAID >\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE	67
C9Q02	FAMILY PROVIDES HEALTH CARE AT HOME FOR CHILD	67
C9Q03R	HOURS PER WEEK SPENT PROVIDING THIS CARE RECODED	68
C9Q04R	HOURS PER WEEK SPENT ARRANGING/COORDINATING CARE RECODED	68
C9Q05	CHILD'S HEALTH CARE HAS CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS	69
C9Q06	FAMILY MEMBERS HAVE CUT WORK HOURS TO CARE FOR CHILD	69
C9Q07	NEEDED ADDITIONAL INCOME FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL EXPENSES	69
C9Q10	FAMILY MEMBER STOPPED WORKING DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH	69
C11Q12	THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY INCOME(SSI)	70
C11Q13	THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SSI FOR A DISABILITY THEY HAVE	70
VERSION	DATA SET VERSION	70
WEIGHT_I	INTERVIEW WEIGHT	70
Alphabetic Listing by V	/ariable Label	71

#### IDNUMR HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38866 100.00 VALID VALUE

#### IDNUMXR UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38866 100.00 VALID VALUE

#### STATE GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD

Frequency P	ercent	Response
746	1.92	1-AK
749	1.93	2-AL
749	1.93	3-AR
751	1.93	4-AZ
759	1.95	5-CA
744	1.91	6-CO
742	1.91	7-CT
748	1.92	8-DC
742	1.91	9-DE
750	1.93	10-FL
748	1.92	11-GA
747	1.92	12-HI
751	1.93	13-IA
745	1.92	14-ID
745	1.92	15-IL
747	1.92	16-IN
748	1.92	17-KS
745	1.92	18-KY
749	1.93	19-LA
744	1.91	20-MA
750	1.93	21-MD
742	1.91	22-ME
748	1.92	23-MI
749	1.93	24-MN
1493	3.84	25-MO
743	1.91	26-MS
742	1.91	27-MT

Frequency	Percent	Response
739	1.90	28-NC
746	1.92	29-ND
747	1.92	30-NE
750	1.93	31-NH
744	1.91	32-NJ
751	1.93	33-NM
747	1.92	34-NV
748	1.92	35-NY
766	1.97	36-OH
745	1.92	37-OK
745	1.92	38-OR
748	1.92	39-PA
750	1.93	40-RI
745	1.92	41-SC
741	1.91	42-SD
747	1.92	43-TN
751	1.93	44-TX
742	1.91	45-UT
747	1.92	46-VA
748	1.92	47-VT
756	1.95	48-WA
750	1.93	49-WI
748	1.92	50-WV
749	1.93	51-WY

# NEEDTYPE FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38866 100.00 2-THIS CHILD IS A CHILD WITH SPECIAL NEEDS

#### AGE DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
27	0.07	.M-MISSING
486	1.25	0
919	2.36	1
968	2.49	2
1434	3.69	3
1486	3.82	4
1671	4.30	5
1894	4.87	6
2241	5.77	7
2459	6.33	8
2746	7.07	9
2850	7.33	10
2864	7.37	11
2936	7.55	12
2778	7.15	13
2808	7.22	14
2958	7.61	15
2898	7.46	16
2443	6.29	17

#### RELATION DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
2	0.01	.M-MISSING
32071	82.52	1-MOTHER
5248	13.50	2-FATHER
1540	3.96	5-OTHER RELATIVE OR FRIEND
5	0.01	6-DK OR REF

# MOTHER\_EDUCR DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
1337	3.44	.M-MISSING
639	1.64	0-8TH GRADE OR LESS
2514	6.47	1-SOME HIGH SCHOOL, NOT GRADUATED
10044	25.84	2-HIGH SCHOOL
10685	27.49	3-SOME POST HS, BUT NOT A 4-YR COLL DEGREE
13647	35.11	4-4 YR DEGREE OR MORE

# C3Q02 PAST 12 MOS, AMOUNT OF TIME CHILD AFFECTED BY CONDITION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
15685	40.36	1-NEVER
15223	39.17	2-SOMETIMES
3124	8.04	3-USUALLY
4618	11.88	4-ALWAYS
201	0.52	6-DK
15	0.04	7-REF

#### C3Q03 HOW SEVERELY HAS CONDITION AFFECTED CHILD'S ABILITY

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
15901	40.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
4000	10.29	1-A GREAT DEAL
10430	26.84	2-SOME
8402	21.62	3-VERY LITTLE
124	0.32	6-DK
9	0.02	7-REF

#### C3Q10 RANK SEVERITY OF CHILD'S CONDITION/PROBLEM: 0 THROUGH 10

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
2654	6.83	0
4361	11.22	1
5440	14.00	2
5585	14.37	3
4266	10.98	4
5661	14.57	5
2806	7.22	6
3245	8.35	7
2746	7.07	8
694	1.79	9
1197	3.08	10
161	0.41	96-DK
50	0.13	97-REF

#### C3Q11 BEST DESCRIPTION OF CHILD'S HEALTH CARE NEEDS

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
6	0.02	.M-MISSING
2341	6.02	1-CHILDS HEALTH CARE NEEDS CHANGE ALL THE TIME
11057	28.45	2-CHILDS HEALTH CARE NEEDS CHANGE ONLY ONCE IN A WHILE
25194	64.82	3-CHILDS HEALTH CARE NEEDS ARE USUALLY STABLE
89	0.23	4-NONE OF THE ABOVE
167	0.43	6-DK
12	0.03	7-REF

#### C3Q12R CHILD RECEIVES EARLY INTERVENTION SERVICES

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	Response
37460	96.38	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
7	0.02	.M-MISSING
1119	2.88	0-NO
259	0.67	1-YES
21	0.05	6-DK

#### C3Q13R CHILD RECEIVES SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
2400	6.18	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
19	0.05	.M-MISSING
26134	67.24	0-NO
9947	25.59	1-YES
357	0.92	6-DK
9	0.02	7-REF

# C3Q14R PAST 12 MOS, SCHOOL DAYS MISSED DUE TO ILL/INJURY

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	Response
5315	13.68	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
22	0.06	.M-MISSING
6951	17.88	0
2603	6.70	1
4263	10.97	2
3434	8.84	3
2163	5.57	4
3202	8.24	5
1303	3.35	6
1050	2.70	7
719	1.85	8
202	0.52	9
2140	5.51	10
4793	12.33	11-11+ DAYS MISSED
187	0.48	994-DID NOT GO TO SCHOOL
191	0.49	995-HOME SCHOOLED
317	0.82	996-DK
11	0.03	997-REF

# C4Q0A CHILD HAS USUAL HEALTH CARE SOURCE

Frequency Percent		Response
5	0.01	.M-MISSING
35459	91.23	1-YES
3028	7.79	2-THERE IS NO PLACE
257	0.66	3-THERE IS MORE THAN ONE PLACE
104	0.27	6-DK
13	0.03	7-REF

#### C4Q0B KIND OF PLACE CHILD GOES TO FOR HEALTH CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
3145	8.09	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
27849	71.65	1-DOCTOR'S OFFICE
558	1.44	2-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM
1394	3.59	3-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT
5406	13.91	4-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
86	0.22	5-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)
249	0.64	6-SOME OTHER PLACE
75	0.19	7-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN
101	0.26	8-FRIEND/RELATIVE

#### C4Q01 USUAL AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME

Type: Numeric

Freque	ncy P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
3	220	8.28	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
	3	0.01	.M-MISSING
4	099	10.55	0-NO
31	503	81.06	1-YES
	39	0.10	6-DK
	2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q02 PLACE WHERE CHILD GOES FOR ROUTINE CARE

Frequency Percent		Response
31585	81.27	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
110	0.28	1-DOES NOT GET PREVENTIVE CARE ANYWHERE
5346	13.75	2-DOCTOR'S OFFICE
48	0.12	3-HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ROOM
201	0.52	4-HOSPITAL OUTPATIENT DEPARTMENT
1372	3.53	5-CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
23	0.06	6-SCHOOL (NURSE'S OFFICE, ATHLETIC TRAINER'S OFFICE, ETC)
72	0.19	7-SOME OTHER PLACE
53	0.14	8-DOES NOT GO TO ONE PLACE MOST OFTEN
8	0.02	9-FRIEND/RELATIVE
1	0.00	10-MEXICO/OTHER LOCATIONS OUT OF U.S.
41	0.11	96-DK
3	0.01	97-REF

#### C4Q02A CHILD HAS A PERSONAL DOCTOR OR NURSE

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
3927	10.10	0-NO
34784	89.50	1-YES
146	0.38	6-DK
6	0.02	7-REF

### C4Q02B KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
4079	10.50	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
10866	27.96	1-GENERAL DOCTOR
19835	51.03	2-PEDIATRICIAN
2061	5.30	3-OTHER SPECIALIST
1055	2.71	4-NURSE PRACTITIONER
742	1.91	5-PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT
99	0.25	6-OTHER
13	0.03	7-MOTHER/FRIEND/RELATIVE
112	0.29	96-DK
1	0.00	97-REF

### C4Q03 PAST 12 MOS, CHILD'S HEALTH CARE DELAYED/FOREGONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
35398	91.08	0-NO
3422	8.80	1-YES
41	0.11	6-DK
4	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q04\_A DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT REACH PROVIDER OFFICE BY TELEPHONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIF
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
3063	7.88	0-NO
355	0.91	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q04\_B DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPT SOON ENOUGH

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2729	7.02	0-NO
678	1.74	1-YES
14	0.04	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q04\_C DELAYED CARE - CLINIC/OFFICE NOT OPEN WHEN R COULD GO

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2879	7.41	0-NO
537	1.38	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK

#### C4Q04 D DELAYED CARE - TRANSPORTATION WAS A PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2954	7.60	0-NO
467	1.20	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

#### C4Q04\_E DELAYED CARE - DID NOT HAVE MONEY TO PAY PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIF
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1215	3.13	0-NO
2193	5.64	1-YES
13	0.03	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q04\_F DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NEEDED NOT PROVIDED IN AREA

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2655	6.83	0-NO
732	1.88	1-YES
34	0.09	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q04\_G DELAYED CARE - PROVIDER DID NOT HAVE SKILLS CHILD NEEDED

Frequency P	ercent	Response
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2850	7.33	0-NO
525	1.35	1-YES
46	0.12	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q04 H DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NOT COVERED BY HEALTH PLAN

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.00	.M-MISSING
4.88	0-NO
3.71	1-YES
0.21	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	91.19 0.00 4.88 3.71 0.21

# C4Q04\_I DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPROVAL FROM HEALTH PLAN OR DOCTOR

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2408	6.20	0-NO
934	2.40	1-YES
76	0.20	6-DK
4	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q04\_J DELAYED CARE - CHILD HAS TO WAIT TOO LONG TO SEE PROVIDER IN OFFICE

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2865	7.37	0-NO
533	1.37	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q04\_K DELAYED CARE - LANGUAGE, COMMUNICATION, CULTURAL PROBLEMS WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	Response
91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.00	.M-MISSING
8.40	0-NO
0.39	1-YES
0.01	6-DK
	0.00 8.40 0.39

# C4Q04\_L DELAYED CARE - APPTS CONFLICT WITH OTHER HOME OR WORK RESPONSIBILITIES

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	ercent	<u>Response</u>
35443	91.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
2324	5.98	0-NO
1085	2.79	1-YES
13	0.03	6-DK

# C4Q05\_01 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
10131	26.07	0-NO
28576	73.52	1-YES
159	0.41	6-DK

# C4Q5\_1A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
10290	26.48	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
705	1.81	0-NO
27828	71.60	1-YES
42	0.11	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

12

#### C4Q5 1B1 ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
446	1.15	0-NO
255	0.66	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_1B2 ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
559	1.44	0-NO
142	0.37	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

### C4Q5\_1B3 ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
647	1.66	0-NO
54	0.14	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q5\_1B4 ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Frequency Percent		Response
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
618	1.59	0-NO
83	0.21	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 1B5 ROUTINE CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
633	1.63	0-NO
68	0.17	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 1B6 ROUTINE CARE - SOME OTHER REASON

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
589	1.52	0-NO
112	0.29	1-YES
3	0.01	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q5\_1B7 ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38811	99.86	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
55	0.14	1-YES

#### C4Q5 1B8 ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38864	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
2	0.01	1-YES

#### C4Q5\_1B9 ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38853	99.97	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
13	0.03	1-YES

#### C4Q5 1B10 ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38856 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.03 1-YES

### C4Q5\_1B11 ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

**Type: Numeric** 

Frequency Percent Response

38855 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

11 0.03 1-YES

### C4Q5 1B12 ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38859 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

7 0.02 1-YES

#### C4Q5\_1B15 ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38864 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q5 1B16 ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38861 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

5 0.01 1-YES

# C4Q05\_02 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
18199	46.82	0-NO
20556	52.89	1-YES
108	0.28	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

### C4Q5\_2A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
18310	47.11	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1202	3.09	0-NO
19270	49.58	1-YES
83	0.21	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q5\_2B1 SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
844	2.17	0-NO
335	0.86	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 2B2 SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
909	2.34	0-NO
270	0.69	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 2B3 SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1037	2.67	0-NO
142	0.37	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 2B4 SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1091	2.81	0-NO
88	0.23	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q5\_2B5 SPECIALIST - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1037	2.67	0-NO
142	0.37	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q5\_2B6 SPECIALIST - SOME OTHER REASON

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37664	96.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
995	2.56	0-NO
184	0.47	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 2B7 SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38829 99.90 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

37 0.10 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B8 SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38843 99.94 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

23 0.06 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B9 SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38846 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

20 0.05 1-YES

#### C4Q5\_2B10 SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38817 99.87 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

49 0.13 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B11 SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38832 99.91 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

34 0.09 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B12 SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38798 99.83 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

68 0.17 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B13 SPECIALIST - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38863 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

3 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B15 SPECIALIST - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38861 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

5 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q5 2B16 SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38854 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

12 0.03 1-YES

#### C4Q05\_03 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 7839
 20.17
 0-NO

 30928
 79.58
 1-YES

 97
 0.25
 6-DK

 2
 0.01
 7-REF

### C4Q5\_3A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
7938	20.42	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2682	6.90	0-NO
28201	72.56	1-YES
43	0.11	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

#### C4Q5 3B1 DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36184	93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1545	3.98	0-NO
1129	2.90	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_3B2 DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36184	93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1996	5.14	0-NO
678	1.74	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF
7	0.02	6-DK

# C4Q5\_3B3 DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
6.47	0-NO
0.41	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.00	7-REF
	6.47 0.41 0.02

# C4Q5\_3B4 DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
36184	93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2382	6.13	0-NO
292	0.75	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5 3B5 DENTAL CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
36184	93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2593	6.67	0-NO
81	0.21	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_3B6 DENTAL CARE - SOME OTHER REASON

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36184	93.10	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2281	5.87	0-NO
393	1.01	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_3B7 DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
38748	99.70	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
118	0.30	1-YES

#### C4Q5 3B9 DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38810	99.86	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
56	0.14	1-YES

#### C4Q5\_3B10 DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38811	99.86	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
55	0.14	1-YES

C4Q5 3B11 DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38845 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

21 0.05 1-YES

C4Q5 3B12 DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38792 99.81 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

74 0.19 1-YES

C4Q5 3B13 DENTAL CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

C4Q5 3B15 DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38846 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

20 0.05 1-YES

C4Q5 3B16 DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38848 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

18 0.05 1-YES

C4Q5\_3B8 DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38864 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.01 1-YES

### C4Q05\_04 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
4381	11.27	0-NO
34415	88.55	1-YES
68	0.17	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

### C4Q5 4A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PRESCRIPTIONS

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
4451	11.45	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
493	1.27	0-NO
33904	87.23	1-YES
17	0.04	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_4B1 PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
223	0.57	0-NO
270	0.69	1-YES

#### C4Q5 4B2 PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
328	0.84	0-NO
165	0.42	1-YES

### C4Q5\_4B3 PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
474	1.22	0-NO
19	0.05	1-YES

#### C4Q5 4B4 PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
488	1.26	0-NO
5	0.01	1-YES

### C4Q5\_4B5 PRESCRIPTIONS - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
480	1.24	0-NO
13	0.03	1-YES

#### C4Q5\_4B6 PRESCRIPTIONS - SOME OTHER REASON

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response	
38373	98.73	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP	
436	1.12	0-NO	
57	0.15	1-YES	

#### C4Q5 4B7 PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent	<u>Response</u>
38849	99.96	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
17	0.04	1-YES

### C4Q5\_4B8 PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38865	100.00	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
1	0.00	1-YES

C4Q5 4B9 PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38860 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

6 0.02 1-YES

C4Q5 4B10 PRESCRIPTIONS - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38862 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.01 1-YES

C4Q5 4B11 PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38855 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

11 0.03 1-YES

C4Q5\_4B12 PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38860 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

6 0.02 1-YES

C4Q5 4B15 PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

C4Q5 4B16 PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

# C4Q05\_05 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH THERAPY

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
29917	76.97	0-NO
8863	22.80	1-YES
82	0.21	6-DK
4	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_5A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED THERAPY

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
30003	77.20	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
958	2.46	0-NO
7849	20.20	1-YES
56	0.14	6-DK

# C4Q5\_5B1 THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
37908	97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
769	1.98	0-NO
177	0.46	1-YES
9	0.02	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_5B2 THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1.87	0-NO
0.56	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	1.87 0.56 0.02

#### C4Q5 5B3 THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37908	97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
841	2.16	0-NO
105	0.27	1-YES
9	0.02	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

#### C4Q5\_5B4 THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37908	97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
884	2.27	0-NO
62	0.16	1-YES
9	0.02	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

### C4Q5\_5B5 THERAPY - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
37908	97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
910	2.34	0-NO
36	0.09	1-YES
9	0.02	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

### C4Q5\_5B6 THERAPY - SOME OTHER REASON

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
37908	97.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
752	1.93	0-NO
194	0.50	1-YES
9	0.02	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

C4Q5 5B7 THERAPY - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38856 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.03 1-YES

C4Q5 5B8 THERAPY - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38858 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.02 1-YES

C4Q5 5B9 THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38858 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.02 1-YES

C4Q5\_5B10 THERAPY - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38843 99.94 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

0.06 1-YES

C4Q5 5B11 THERAPY - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38856 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.03 1-YES

C4Q5 5B12 THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38806 99.85 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

60 0.15 1-YES

# C4Q5\_5B13 THERAPY - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38709 99.60 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

157 0.40 1-YES

#### C4Q5 5B15 THERAPY - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38858 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.02 1-YES

#### C4Q5 5B16 THERAPY - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38857 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

9 0.02 1-YES

#### C4Q05\_06 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 28991
 74.59
 0-NO

 9748
 25.08
 1-YES

 112
 0.29
 6-DK

 15
 0.04
 7-REF

# C4Q5\_6A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
29118	74.92	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1582	4.07	0-NO
8057	20.73	1-YES
107	0.28	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C4Q5 6B1 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1172	3.02	0-NO
405	1.04	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

# C4Q5\_6B2 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1279	3.29	0-NO
298	0.77	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

## C4Q5\_6B3 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1404	3.61	0-NO
173	0.45	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

# C4Q5\_6B4 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1467	3.77	0-NO
110	0.28	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

# C4Q5\_6B5 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1466	3.77	0-NO
111	0.29	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

#### C4Q5 6B6 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - SOME OTHER REASON

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37283	95.93	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1268	3.26	0-NO
309	0.80	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

#### C4Q5 6B7 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38828 99.90 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

38 0.10 1-YES

#### C4Q5 6B8 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38850 99.96 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
16 0.04 1-YES

## C4Q5\_6B9 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38773 99.76 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
93 0.24 1-YES

C4Q5 6B10 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38804 99.84 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

62 0.16 1-YES

C4Q5\_6B11 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38809 99.85 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

57 0.15 1-YES

C4Q5\_6B12 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

38774 99.76 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

92 0.24 1-YES

C4Q5\_6B13 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38849 99.96 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

17 0.04 1-YES

C4Q5 6B14 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

C4Q5 6B15 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38836 99.92 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

30 0.08 1-YES

## C4Q5 6B16 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38843 99.94 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

23 0.06 1-YES

# C4Q05\_07R PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
11126	28.63	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
26932	69.29	0-NO
754	1.94	1-YES
31	0.08	6-DK
10	0.03	7-REF

## C4Q5 7AR RECEIVED ALL NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
38099	98.03	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
169	0.43	0-NO
570	1.47	1-YES
15	0.04	6-DK

## C4Q5\_7B1R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38684	99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
138	0.36	0-NO
30	0.08	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C4Q5 7B2R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38684	99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
143	0.37	0-NO
25	0.06	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C4Q5\_7B3R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.03	.M-MISSING
0.41	0-NO
0.02	1-YES
0.00	6-DK
	99.53 0.03 0.41 0.02

## C4Q5\_7B4R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
38684	99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
161	0.41	0-NO
7	0.02	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

# C4Q5\_7B5R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38684	99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
159	0.41	0-NO
9	0.02	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C4Q5 7B6R SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - SOME OTHER REASON

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38684	99.53	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
13	0.03	.M-MISSING
118	0.30	0-NO
50	0.13	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

## C4Q5 7B7 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38864 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q5 7B9 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38836 99.92 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
30 0.08 1-YES

## C4Q5 7B10 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38863 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
3 0.01 1-YES

## C4Q5\_7B11 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38863 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

3 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q5 7B12 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38851 99.96 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

15 0.04 1-YES

# C4Q5\_7B15 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

#### C4Q5 7B16 SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38861 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

5 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q05\_08 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HOME HEALTH CARE

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 36874
 94.87
 0-NO

 1928
 4.96
 1-YES

 60
 0.15
 6-DK

 4
 0.01
 7-REF

## C4Q5\_8A RECEIVED ALL THE HOME HEALTH CARE NEEDED

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 36938
 95.04
 .L-LEGITIMATE SKIP

 164
 0.42
 0-NO

 1756
 4.52
 1-YES

 8
 0.02
 6-DK

# C4Q05\_09 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	Response
24712	63.58	0-NO
14070	36.20	1-YES
82	0.21	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_9A RECEIVED EYEGLASSES AND ALL NEEDED VISION CARE

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	Response
24796	63.80	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
716	1.84	0-NO
13331	34.30	1-YES
22	0.06	6-DK

# C4Q05\_10 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
36317	93.44	0-NO
2507	6.45	1-YES
40	0.10	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_10A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED HEARING AIDS AND HEARING CARE

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36359	93.55	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
190	0.49	0-NO
2302	5.92	1-YES
15	0.04	6-DK

# C4Q05\_11R PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	Response
2400	6.18	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
36	0.09	.M-MISSING
34667	89.20	0-NO
1743	4.48	1-YES
18	0.05	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

## C4Q5\_11AR RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
37087	95.42	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
36	0.09	.M-MISSING
122	0.31	0-NO
1620	4.17	1-YES
1	0.00	6-DK

# C4Q05\_12R PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
2400	6.18	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
36	0.09	.M-MISSING
35579	91.54	0-NO
792	2.04	1-YES
57	0.15	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_12AR RECEIVED ALL NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38038	97.87	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
36	0.09	.M-MISSING
168	0.43	0-NO
613	1.58	1-YES
11	0.03	6-DK

# C4Q05\_13 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
29117	74.92	0-NO
9689	24.93	1-YES
57	0.15	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF

## C4Q5 13A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
29177	75.07	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
214	0.55	0-NO
9470	24.37	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

# C4Q05\_14 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED OTHER MEDICAL EQUIPMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	Response
34943	89.91	0-NO
3884	9.99	1-YES
37	0.10	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q5\_14A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL EQUIPMENT

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
34982	90.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
148	0.38	0-NO
3731	9.60	1-YES
5	0.01	6-DK

# C4Q06\_0A PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
34160	87.89	0-NO
4562	11.74	1-YES
141	0.36	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# HPCARE1F FLAG. INDICATES C4Q06\_0A HELP SCREEN ACCESSED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36363	93.56	0-HELP SCREEN NOT ACCESSED
2503	6.44	1-HELP SCREEN ACCESSED

## C4Q6X0AA RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	ercent	<u>Response</u>
34303	88.26	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
779	2.00	0-NO
3748	9.64	1-YES
35	0.09	6-DK

# C4Q06\_01 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED RESPITE CARE

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35653	91.73	0-NO
3178	8.18	1-YES
31	0.08	6-DK
4	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q6\_1A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED RESPITE CARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35688	91.82	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
774	1.99	0-NO
2389	6.15	1-YES
15	0.04	6-DK

# C4Q6\_1B1 RESPITE CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38092	98.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
617	1.59	0-NO
150	0.39	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q6\_1B2 RESPITE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
092	98.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
675	1.74	0-NO
92	0.24	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q6\_1B3 RESPITE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38092	98.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
554	1.43	0-NO
213	0.55	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C4Q6 1B4 RESPITE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38092	98.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
719	1.85	0-NO
48	0.12	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

# C4Q6\_1B5 RESPITE CARE - OTHER

**Type: Numeric** 

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38092	98.01	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
623	1.60	0-NO
144	0.37	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C4Q6\_1B7 RESPITE CARE - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
38863	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
3	0.01	1-YES

# C4Q6 1B9 RESPITE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38864	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
2	0.01	1-YES

## C4Q6\_1B10 RESPITE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38845	99.95	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
21	0.05	1-YES

#### C4Q6 1B11 RESPITE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38856 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

10 0.03 1-YES

## C4Q6 1B12 RESPITE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38862 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q6 1B14 RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38834 99.92 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

32 0.08 1-YES

## C4Q6 1B15 RESPITE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38775 99.77 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

91 0.23 1-YES

## C4Q6 1B16 RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38834 99.92 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

32 0.08 1-YES

# C4Q06\_02 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
36313	93.43	0-NO
2440	6.28	1-YES
108	0.28	6-DK
5	0.01	7-REF

# C4Q6\_2A RECEIVED ALL NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
36426	93.72	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
469	1.21	0-NO
1942	5.00	1-YES
28	0.07	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

## C4Q6\_2B1 GENETIC COUNSELING - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	Percent	Response
38397	98.79	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
367	0.94	0-NO
95	0.24	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK

## C4Q6\_2B2 GENETIC COUNSELING - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38397	98.79	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
399	1.03	0-NO
63	0.16	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK

## C4Q6 2B3 GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38397	98.79	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
389	1.00	0-NO
73	0.19	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK

## C4Q6\_2B4 GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
98.79	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1.10	0-NO
0.08	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
	1.10 0.08

#### C4Q6 2B5 GENETIC COUNSELING - OTHER

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38397	98.79	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
332	0.85	0-NO
130	0.33	1-YES
7	0.02	6-DK

# C4Q6\_2B7 GENETIC COUNSELING - NO INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38861	99.99	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
5	0.01	1-YES

## C4Q6 2B8 GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38865	100.00	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
1	0.00	1-YES

#### C4Q6 2B9 GENETIC COUNSELING - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38864 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.01 1-YES

## C4Q6 2B10 GENETIC COUNSELING - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38855 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

11 0.03 1-YES

# C4Q6 2B11 GENETIC COUNSELING - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38854 99.97 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

12 0.03 1-YES

#### C4Q6 2B12 GENETIC COUNSELING - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38839 99.93 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

27 0.07 1-YES

#### C4Q6 2B13 GENETIC COUNSELING - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38865 100.00 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

1 0.00 1-YES

## C4Q6\_2B14 GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38849 99.96 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

17 0.04 1-YES

#### C4Q6 2B15 GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38864 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

2 0.01 1-YES

#### C4Q6 2B16 GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38829 99.90 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

37 0.10 1-YES

## C4Q06\_03 PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 33772
 86.89
 0-NO

 5018
 12.91
 1-YES

 62
 0.16
 6-DK

 14
 0.04
 7-REF

#### C4Q6 3A RECEIVED NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 33848
 87.09
 .L-LEGITIMATE SKIP

 998
 2.57
 0-NO

 3982
 10.25
 1-YES

 38
 0.10
 6-DK

# C4Q6\_3B1 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 37868
 97.43
 .L-LEGITIMATE SKIP

 658
 1.69
 0-NO

 332
 0.85
 1-YES

 8
 0.02
 6-DK

## C4Q6 3B2 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37868	97.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
788	2.03	0-NO
202	0.52	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK

## C4Q6 3B3 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTAION

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37868	97.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
859	2.21	0-NO
131	0.34	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK

# C4Q6\_3B4 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
37868	97.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
879	2.26	0-NO
111	0.29	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK

# C4Q6 3B5 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
37868	97.43	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
801	2.06	0-NO
189	0.49	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK

# C4Q6\_3B7 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	Response
38852	99.96	.X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD
14	0.04	1-YES

C4Q6 3B8 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38860 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

6 0.02 1-YES

C4Q6 3B9 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38858 99.98 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

8 0.02 1-YES

C4Q6\_3B10 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

38847 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

19 0.05 1-YES

C4Q6\_3B11 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38827 99.90 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

39 0.10 1-YES

C4Q6 3B12 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38825 99.89 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

41 0.11 1-YES

C4Q6 3B13 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38861 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

5 0.01 1-YES

## C4Q6 3B14 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38862 99.99 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

4 0.01 1-YES

## C4Q6\_3B15 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38848 99.95 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

18 0.05 1-YES

## C4Q6 3B16 MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38835 99.92 .X-NO RECODE NEEDED THIS RECORD

31 0.08 1-YES

## C4Q07 PAST 12 MOS, PROBLEM GETTING REFERRAL TO SPECIALIST

Frequency F	<u>Percent</u>	Response
2282	5.87	1-A BIG PROBLEM
3394	8.73	2-A SMALL PROBLEM
29787	76.64	3-NOT A PROBLEM
2210	5.69	4-CHILD DID NOT NEED TO SEE A SPECIALIST IN THE PAST 12 MONTHS
1098	2.83	5-DONT NEED REFERRALS
86	0.22	6-DK
9	0.02	7-REF

#### C5Q02 HOW OFTEN DOES A PROFESSIONAL HELP COORDINATE CARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
34303	88.26	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
693	1.78	1-NEVER
2451	6.31	2-SOMETIMES
609	1.57	3-USUALLY
754	1.94	4-ALWAYS
51	0.13	6-DK
5	0.01	7-REF

## HPCARE2F FLAG. INDICATES C5Q02 HELP SCREEN ACCESSED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38584	99.27	0-HELP SCREEN NOT ACCESSED
282	0.73	1-HELP SCREEN ACCESSED

# C5Q03 PROFESSIONAL IS IN PRIMARY CARE PROVIDER'S OFFICE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35426	91.15	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
1738	4.47	0-NO
1678	4.32	1-YES
23	0.06	6-DK

## C5Q03A WHO PROFESSIONAL WORKS FOR

Frequency	Percent	Response
36754	94.57	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
167	0.43	1-HEALTH INSURANCE PLAN
101	0.26	2-MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH PROGRAM
650	1.67	3-OTHER STATE AGENCY
436	1.12	4-SPECIALTY OR OTHER DOCTOR
225	0.58	5-OTHER
193	0.50	8-SCHOOL
181	0.47	9-INDEPENDENT AGENCY/SELF-EMPLOYED
95	0.24	10-HOSPITAL
62	0.16	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

## C5Q04 HOW SATISFIED WITH THE HELP IN COORDINATING CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
35052	90.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
2297	5.91	1-VERY SATISFIED
1081	2.78	2-SOMEWHAT SATISFIED
283	0.73	3-SOMEWHAT DISSATISFIED
140	0.36	4-VERY DISSATISFIED
10	0.03	6-DK
3	0.01	7-REF
1081 283 140 10	2.78 0.73 0.36 0.03	2-SOMEWHAT SATISFIED 3-SOMEWHAT DISSATISFI 4-VERY DISSATISFIED 6-DK

#### C5Q05 HOW WELL DO DOCTORS COMMUNICATE WITH EACH OTHER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
35052	90.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
875	2.25	1-EXCELLENT
1095	2.82	2-VERY GOOD
825	2.12	3-GOOD
568	1.46	4-FAIR
347	0.89	5-POOR
66	0.17	6-COMMUNICATION NOT NEEDED
38	0.10	96-DK

## C5Q06 HOW WELL DRS COMMUNICATE W/OTHER TYPE OF CARE PROVIDERS

Frequency Percent	Response
7933 20.41	1-EXCELLENT
7773 20.00	2-VERY GOOD
6660 17.14	3-GOOD
3794 9.76	4-FAIR
3309 8.51	5-POOR
8427 21.68	6-COMMUNICATION NOT NEEDED
933 2.40	96-DK
37 0.10	97-REF

## C5Q07 HAS RESPONDENT HEARD OF TITLE V PROGRAM

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
27103	69.73	0-NO
10916	28.09	1-YES
846	2.18	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### C5Q08 CHILD GETS SERVICES THROUGH TITLE V PROGRAM

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
71.91	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
24.96	0-NO
2.60	1-YES
0.53	6-DK
	71.91 24.96 2.60

# C6Q01R IN PAST 12 MONTHS NUMBER OF DOCTOR VISITS RECODED

		_
Frequency I	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
1404	3.61	0
2574	6.62	1
4773	12.28	2
5142	13.23	3
4531	11.66	4
3650	9.39	5
3480	8.95	6
1221	3.14	7
1627	4.19	8
332	0.85	9
2179	5.61	10
3326	8.56	11-11 TO 15 VISITS
1397	3.59	12-16 TO 20 VISITS
2727	7.02	13-21+ VISITS
480	1.24	996-DK
23	0.06	997-REF

#### C6Q0AR DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S HEALTH WHEN BECOMES ADULT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION
9934	25.56	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
7	0.02	.M-MISSING
2612	6.72	0-NO
2921	7.52	1-YES
100	0.26	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

## C6Q0A AR PLAN FOR DEALING W/CHANGING NEEDS MADE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION
12648	32.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
7	0.02	.M-MISSING
1190	3.06	0-NO
1649	4.24	1-YES
80	0.21	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C6Q0A\_BR DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S FUTURE NEED FOR ADULT DOCTORS

Frequency Percent		Response		
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION		
12648	32.54	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP		
7	0.02	.M-MISSING		
1715	4.41	0-NO		
1156	2.97	1-YES		
44	0.11	6-DK		
6	0.02	7-REF		

## C6Q0BR CHILD RECEIVED JOB TRAINING FOR FUTURE WORK

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION
9934	25.56	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
7	0.02	.M-MISSING
4218	10.85	0-NO
1336	3.44	1-YES
79	0.20	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

## C6Q0C RESPONDENT'S SATISFACTION W/CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent		Response		
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION		
3	0.01	.M-MISSING		
9538	24.54	1-VERY SATISFIED		
4789	12.32	2-SOMEWHAT SATISFIED		
863	2.22	3-SOMEWHAT DISSATISFIED		
300	0.77	4-VERY DISSATISFIED		
80	0.21	6-DK		
3	0.01	7-REF		

# C6Q0D CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES EASY TO USE

Frequency Percent		Response
23290	59.92	.A-INTERVIEW COMPLETED PRIOR TO ADDITION OF QUESTION
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
581	1.49	1-NEVER
3122	8.03	2-SOMETIMES
4081	10.50	3-USUALLY
7526	19.36	4-ALWAYS
246	0.63	6-DK
17	0.04	7-REF

# C6Q02 PAST 12 MOS, HOW OFTEN DOCTORS SPENT ENOUGH TIME

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
1404	3.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
10	0.03	.M-MISSING
883	2.27	1-NEVER
4610	11.86	2-SOMETIMES
9378	24.13	3-USUALLY
22391	57.61	4-ALWAYS
174	0.45	6-DK
16	0.04	7-REF

# C6Q03 PAST 12 MOS, DIFFICULTY GETTING DOCTORS TO LISTEN

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent	Response
1404	3.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
507	1.30	1-NEVER
3590	9.24	2-SOMETIMES
9120	23.47	3-USUALLY
24134	62.10	4-ALWAYS
103	0.27	6-DK
7	0.02	7-REF

# C6Q04 PROVIDERS SENSITIVE TO FAMILY'S VALUES/CUSTOMS

Frequency F	Percent	Response
1404	3.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
877	2.26	1-NEVER
3461	8.90	2-SOMETIMES
9279	23.87	3-USUALLY
23280	59.90	4-ALWAYS
525	1.35	6-DK
40	0.10	7-REF

#### C6Q05 GOT ENOUGH INFO FROM DOCTORS RE MEDICAL PROBLEMS

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
1404	3.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1734	4.46	1-NEVER
4882	12.56	2-SOMETIMES
10217	26.29	3-USUALLY
20384	52.45	4-ALWAYS
216	0.56	6-DK
29	0.07	7-REF

# C6Q06 PAST 12 MOS, FREQ DRS HELPED RESP FEEL LIKE PARTNER

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
1404	3.61	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1017	2.62	1-NEVER
3702	9.53	2-SOMETIMES
8232	21.18	3-USUALLY
24365	62.69	4-ALWAYS
130	0.33	6-DK
16	0.04	7-REF

# UNINS\_YR PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
9	0.02	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
34666	89.19	0-INSURED FOR ENTIRE YEAR
4115	10.59	1-UNINSURED AT SOME POINT DURING THE YEAR
74	0.19	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# MS\_UNINS PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	Percent	Response
245	0.63	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
34666	89.19	0-INSURED FOR ENTIRE YEAR
638	1.64	1
461	1.19	2
476	1.22	3
268	0.69	4
160	0.41	5
312	0.80	6
119	0.31	7
121	0.31	8
89	0.23	9
74	0.19	10
145	0.37	11
932	2.40	12-UNINSURED 12 MONTHS OR MORE THAN 1 YEAR OR NEVER INSURE
151	0.39	96-DK
9	0.02	97-REF

# YS\_UNINS # OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent	<u>Response</u>
37934	97.60	.M-MISSING/NOT ASCERTAINED
400	1.03	1-UNINSURED 1 TO 2 YEARS
301	0.77	2-UNINSURED 3 OR MORE YEARS
231	0.59	3-NEVER INSURED

# C7Q15R01 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1.23	0-NO
0.56	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	1.23 0.56 0.02

# C7Q15R02 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
683	1.76	0-NO
12	0.03	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C7Q15R03 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1.78	0-NO
0.01	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	98.19 1.78 0.01 0.02

# C7Q15R04 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>'ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
644	1.66	0-NO
51	0.13	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C7Q15R05 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP

Frequency I	Percent Percent	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
695	1.79	0-NO
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C7Q15R06 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	<u>ercent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
689	1.77	0-NO
6	0.02	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C7Q15R07 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1.78	0-NO
0.01	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	98.19 1.78 0.01 0.02

## C7Q15R08 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.86	0-NO
0.93	1-YES
0.02	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	98.19 0.86 0.93 0.02

## C7Q15R09 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
688	1.77	0-NO
7	0.02	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

# C7Q15R10 WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
38161	98.19	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
645	1.66	0-NO
50	0.13	1-YES
8	0.02	6-DK
2	0.01	7-REF

#### CHIPNAME FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

Frequency I	Percent Percent	Response
21667	55.75	0-SEPARATE SCHIP PROGRAM NAME
11214	28.85	1-NO NAME PROVIDED
5985	15.40	2-MEDICAID EXPANSION PROGRAM NAME

#### MEDICAID CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
29180	75.08	0-NO
9686	24.92	1-YES

#### SCHIP CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
11214	28.85	L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
25134	64.67	0-NO
2518	6.48	1-YES

## PRIVATE CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
10377	26.70	0-NO
28489	73.30	1-YES

#### MILITARY CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response 37491 96.46 0-NO

1375 3.54 1-YES

#### TITLEV CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency Percent</u> <u>Response</u>

37571 96.67 0-NO 1295 3.33 1-YES

#### OTHERINS CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

37234 95.80 0-NO 1632 4.20 1-YES

#### UNKINS CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response

38699 99.57 0-NO 167 0.43 1-YES

#### NATIVINS CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 38727
 99.64
 0-NO

 139
 0.36
 1-YES

#### SINGLINS CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 38732
 99.66
 0-NO

 134
 0.34
 1-YES

## OTHERPUB CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE

Type: Numeric

 Frequency
 Percent
 Response

 38818
 99.88
 0-NO

 48
 0.12
 1-YES

#### UNINS CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
36929 95.02 0-CHILD IS INSURED
1937 4.98 1-CHILD IS NOT INSURED

# C8Q01\_A HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFITS MEET CHILD'S NEEDS

Type: Numeric

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
22	0.06	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
666	1.71	1-NEVER
4093	10.53	2-SOMETIMES
10564	27.18	3-USUALLY
21295	54.79	4-ALWAYS
279	0.72	6-DK
10	0.03	7-REF

# C8Q01\_B NON-COVERED CHARGES REASONABLE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
28	0.07	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
13	0.03	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
2687	6.91	1-NEVER
7197	18.52	2-SOMETIMES
11729	30.18	3-USUALLY
14181	36.49	4-ALWAYS
1032	2.66	6-DK
62	0.16	7-REF

# C8Q01\_C INSURANCE ALLOWS CHILD TO SEE PROVIDERS AS NEEDED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
16	0.04	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
16	0.04	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
786	2.02	1-NEVER
3107	7.99	2-SOMETIMES
7860	20.22	3-USUALLY
24953	64.20	4-ALWAYS
183	0.47	6-DK
8	0.02	7-REF

# C8Q02 PAST 12 MOS, CONTACTED PLAN WITH PROBLEM/COMPLAINT

Frequency Percent		<u>Response</u>
7	0.02	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
22	0.06	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
31522	81.10	0-NO
5304	13.65	1-YES
67	0.17	6-DK
7	0.02	7-REF

#### C8Q03 HOW RESPONDENT RATES CHILD'S HEALTH CARE PLAN

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
9	0.02	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
25	0.06	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
227	0.58	0
150	0.39	1
312	0.80	2
559	1.44	3
772	1.99	4
2741	7.05	5
2206	5.68	6
5246	13.50	7
10513	27.05	8
6064	15.60	9
7944	20.44	10
141	0.36	96-DK
20	0.05	97-REF

### C8Q04 IF COULD, WOULD SWITCH TO DIFFERENT HEALTH CARE

<b>Frequency</b>	Percent	<u>Response</u>
21	0.05	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
26	0.07	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3059	7.87	1-DEFINITELY YES
6968	17.93	2-PROBABLY YES
15026	38.66	3-PROBABLY NOT OR
10808	27.81	4-DEFINITELY NOT
977	2.51	6-DK
44	0.11	7-REF

#### C8Q05 HAS ENOUGH INFORMATION ABOUT HEALTH CARE PLAN

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
10	0.03	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
32	0.08	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
3349	8.62	0-NO
33237	85.52	1-YES
297	0.76	6-DK
4	0.01	7-REF

#### C8Q06 BELIEVES HEALTH CARE PLAN GOOD FOR CSHCN

Type: Numeric

Frequency	Percent Percent	Response
9	0.02	.M-MISSING
1937	4.98	.N-NOT IN UNIVERSE
37	0.10	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
5079	13.07	0-NO
26614	68.48	1-YES
5140	13.22	6-DK
50	0.13	7-REF

### C9Q01 PAST 12 MOS, PAID <=\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
60	0.15	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
9938	25.57	1-MORE THAN \$500
9893	25.45	2-\$250-\$500
11966	30.79	3-LESS THAN \$250
6453	16.60	4-NOTHING, \$0
428	1.10	6-DK
127	0.33	7-REF

### C9Q01\_A PAST 12 MOS, PAID >\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE

Type: Numeric

<u>Percent</u>	Response
74.27	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
0.00	.M-MISSING
0.16	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
1.78	1-MORE THAN \$5000
10.16	2-\$1001-\$5000
13.40	3-\$501-\$1000
0.22	6-DK
0.01	7-REF
	74.27 0.00 0.16 1.78 10.16 13.40 0.22

### C9Q02 FAMILY PROVIDES HEALTH CARE AT HOME FOR CHILD

Frequency I	Percent	Response
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
75	0.19	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
17734	45.63	0-NO
20936	53.87	1-YES
98	0.25	6-DK
	0.06	7-REF

#### C9Q03R HOURS PER WEEK SPENT PROVIDING THIS CARE RECODED

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	Response
17854	45.94	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
1	0.00	.M-MISSING
80	0.21	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
7211	18.55	0-LESS THAN ONE HOUR
3854	9.92	1
2134	5.49	2
931	2.40	3
561	1.44	4
830	2.14	5
250	0.64	6
426	1.10	7
262	0.67	8
26	0.07	9
634	1.63	10
907	2.33	11-11 TO 20 HOURS
2296	5.91	12-21+ HOURS
571	1.47	996-DK
38	0.10	997-REF

## C9Q04R HOURS PER WEEK SPENT ARRANGING/COORDINATING CARE RECODED

<b>Frequency</b>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
10	0.03	.M-MISSING
96	0.25	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
20431	52.57	0-LESS THAN ONE HOUR
8149	20.97	1
3398	8.74	2
1246	3.21	3
644	1.66	4
1143	2.94	5
259	0.67	6
190	0.49	7
214	0.55	8
10	0.03	9
573	1.47	10
573	1.47	11-11 TO 20 HOURS
836	2.15	12-21+ HOURS
1017	2.62	996-DK
77	0.20	997-REF

#### C9Q05 CHILD'S HEALTH CARE HAS CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS

Type: Numeric

Frequency F	ercent ?	<u>Response</u>
16	0.04	.M-MISSING
101	0.26	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
30694	78.97	0-NO
7876	20.26	1-YES
155	0.40	6-DK
24	0.06	7-REF

#### C9Q06 FAMILY MEMBERS HAVE CUT WORK HOURS TO CARE FOR CHILD

Type: Numeric

Frequency P	ercent	Response
5	0.01	.M-MISSING
101	0.26	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
28551	73.46	0-NO
10123	26.05	1-YES
74	0.19	6-DK
12	0.03	7-REF

#### C9Q07 NEEDED ADDITIONAL INCOME FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL EXPENSES

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
3	0.01	.M-MISSING
102	0.26	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
31925	82.14	0-NO
6691	17.22	1-YES
130	0.33	6-DK
15	0.04	7-REF

### C9Q10 FAMILY MEMBER STOPPED WORKING DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH

<u>Percent</u>	Response
0.01	.M-MISSING
0.27	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
87.64	0-NO
11.94	1-YES
0.12	6-DK
0.02	7-REF
	0.01 0.27 87.64 11.94 0.12

# C11Q12 THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY INCOME(SSI)

Type: Numeric

Frequency	<u>Percent</u>	Response
31	0.08	.M-MISSING
105	0.27	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
35525	91.40	0-NO
3044	7.83	1-YES
129	0.33	6-DK
32	0.08	7-REF

# C11Q13 THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SSI FOR A DISABILITY THEY HAVE

Type: Numeric

<u>Frequency</u>	<u>Percent</u>	<u>Response</u>
35686	91.82	.L-LEGITIMATE SKIP
31	0.08	.M-MISSING
106	0.27	.P-PARTIAL INTERVIEW
983	2.53	0-NO
2053	5.28	1-YES
6	0.02	6-DK
1	0.00	7-REF

#### VERSION DATA SET VERSION

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38866 100.00 VALID VALUE

#### WEIGHT I INTERVIEW WEIGHT

Type: Numeric

Frequency Percent Response
38866 100.00 VALID VALUE

## **Alphabetic Listing by Variable Label**

YS_UNINS	# OF YEARS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	58
C8Q06	BELIEVES HEALTH CARE PLAN GOOD FOR CSHCN	66
C3Q11	BEST DESCRIPTION OF CHILD'S HEALTH CARE NEEDS	5
MEDICAID	CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	61
MILITARY	CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY INSURANCE	62
NATIVINS	CHILD COVERED BY NATIVE AMERICAN HEALTH INSURANCE	62
OTHERPUB	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER PUBLIC TYPE INSURANCE	63
OTHERINS	CHILD COVERED BY OTHER TYPE INSURANCE	62
PRIVATE	CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	61
SCHIP	CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	61
SINGLINS	CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE TYPE SERVICE PLAN	62
TITLEV	CHILD COVERED BY TITLE-V	62
UNKINS	CHILD COVERED BY UNKNOWN TYPE INSURANCE	62
C5Q08	CHILD GETS SERVICES THROUGH TITLE V PROGRAM	53
C4Q02A	CHILD HAS A PERSONAL DOCTOR OR NURSE	8
C4Q0A	CHILD HAS USUAL HEALTH CARE SOURCE	6
UNINS	CHILD NOT INSURED BY NCHS DEFINITION	63
C6Q0BR	CHILD RECEIVED JOB TRAINING FOR FUTURE WORK	55
C3Q12R	CHILD RECEIVES EARLY INTERVENTION SERVICES	5
C3Q13R	CHILD RECEIVES SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES	5
C9Q05	CHILD'S HEALTH CARE HAS CAUSED FINANCIAL PROBLEMS	69
C6Q0D	CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES EASY TO USE	55
VERSION	DATA SET VERSION	70
C4Q04_L	DELAYED CARE - APPTS CONFLICT WITH OTHER HOME OR WORK RESPONSIBILITIES	12
C4Q04_J	DELAYED CARE - CHILD HAS TO WAIT TOO LONG TO SEE PROVIDER IN OFFICE	11
C4Q04_C	DELAYED CARE - CLINIC/OFFICE NOT OPEN WHEN R COULD GO	9
C4Q04_I	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPROVAL FROM HEALTH PLAN OR DOCTOR	11
C4Q04_B	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT GET APPT SOON ENOUGH	9
C4Q04_A	DELAYED CARE - COULD NOT REACH PROVIDER OFFICE BY TELEPHONE	9
C4Q04_E	DELAYED CARE - DID NOT HAVE MONEY TO PAY PROVIDER	10
C4Q04_K	DELAYED CARE - LANGUAGE, COMMUNICATION, CULTURAL PROBLEMS WITH PROVIDER	12
C4Q04_G	DELAYED CARE - PROVIDER DID NOT HAVE SKILLS CHILD NEEDED	10
C4Q04_D	DELAYED CARE - TRANSPORTATION WAS A PROBLEM	10
C4Q04_F	DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NEEDED NOT PROVIDED IN AREA	10
C4Q04_H	DELAYED CARE - TYPE OF CARE NOT COVERED BY HEALTH PLAN	11
C4Q5_3B9	DENTAL CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	21
C4Q5_3B1	DENTAL CARE - COST TOO MUCH	20
C4Q5_3B15	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	22
C4Q5_3B8	DENTAL CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	22
C4Q5_3B16	DENTAL CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	22
C4Q5_3B10	DENTAL CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	21
C4Q5_3B11	DENTAL CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	22
C4Q5_3B5	DENTAL CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	21

71

C4Q5_3B2	DENTAL CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	20
C4Q5_3B13	DENTAL CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	22
C4Q5_3B7	DENTAL CARE - NO INSURANCE	21
C4Q5_3B3	DENTAL CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	20
C4Q5_3B4	DENTAL CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	20
C4Q5_3B6	DENTAL CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	21
C4Q5_3B12	DENTAL CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	22
AGE	DERIVED. CHILD'S AGE IN YEARS AT INTERVIEW	3
MOTHER_EDUCR	DERIVED. EDUCATION LEVEL OF CHILD'S MOTHER	3
RELATION	DERIVED. RESPONDENT'S RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD RECODED	3
C6Q0A_BR	DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S FUTURE NEED FOR ADULT DOCTORS	54
C6Q0AR	DOCTORS HAVE DISCUSSED CHILD'S HEALTH WHEN BECOMES ADULT	54
C9Q10	FAMILY MEMBER STOPPED WORKING DUE TO CHILD'S HEALTH	69
C9Q06	FAMILY MEMBERS HAVE CUT WORK HOURS TO CARE FOR CHILD	69
C9Q02	FAMILY PROVIDES HEALTH CARE AT HOME FOR CHILD	67
CHIPNAME	FLAG. CHILD'S STATE HAS NO S-CHIP NAME OR IS SAME AS MEDICAID	61
HPCARE1F	FLAG. INDICATES C4Q06_0A HELP SCREEN ACCESSED	40
HPCARE2F	FLAG. INDICATES C5Q02 HELP SCREEN ACCESSED	51
NEEDTYPE	FLAG. SPECIAL NEEDS, BASED ON FACCT SCREENER	2
C4Q6_2B9	GENETIC COUNSELING - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	46
C4Q6_2B1	GENETIC COUNSELING - COST TOO MUCH	44
C4Q6_2B15	GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	47
C4Q6_2B8	GENETIC COUNSELING - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	45
C4Q6_2B14	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	46
C4Q6_2B16	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	47
C4Q6_2B10	GENETIC COUNSELING - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	46
C4Q6_2B11	GENETIC COUNSELING - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	46
C4Q6_2B2	GENETIC COUNSELING - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	44
C4Q6_2B13	GENETIC COUNSELING - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	46
C4Q6_2B7	GENETIC COUNSELING - NO INSURANCE	45
C4Q6_2B3	GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	45
C4Q6_2B4	GENETIC COUNSELING - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	45
C4Q6_2B5	GENETIC COUNSELING - OTHER	45
C4Q6_2B12	GENETIC COUNSELING - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	46
STATE	GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION FOR THIS HOUSEHOLD	1
C6Q05	GOT ENOUGH INFO FROM DOCTORS RE MEDICAL PROBLEMS	57
C8Q05	HAS ENOUGH INFORMATION ABOUT HEALTH CARE PLAN	66
C5Q07	HAS RESPONDENT HEARD OF TITLE V PROGRAM	53
C8Q01_A	HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFITS MEET CHILD'S NEEDS	63
C9Q04R	HOURS PER WEEK SPENT ARRANGING/COORDINATING CARE RECODED	68
C9Q03R	HOURS PER WEEK SPENT PROVIDING THIS CARE RECODED	68
IDNUMR	HOUSEHOLD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
C5Q02	HOW OFTEN DOES A PROFESSIONAL HELP COORDINATE CARE	51
C8Q03	HOW RESPONDENT RATES CHILD'S HEALTH CARE PLAN	65

C5Q04	HOW SATISFIED WITH THE HELP IN COORDINATING CARE	. 52
C3Q03	HOW SEVERELY HAS CONDITION AFFECTED CHILD'S ABILITY	. 4
C5Q05	HOW WELL DO DOCTORS COMMUNICATE WITH EACH OTHER	. 52
C5Q06	HOW WELL DRS COMMUNICATE W/OTHER TYPE OF CARE PROVIDERS	. 52
C8Q04	IF COULD, WOULD SWITCH TO DIFFERENT HEALTH CARE	. 65
C6Q01R	IN PAST 12 MONTHS NUMBER OF DOCTOR VISITS RECODED	. 53
C8Q01_C	INSURANCE ALLOWS CHILD TO SEE PROVIDERS AS NEEDED	. 64
WEIGHT_I	INTERVIEW WEIGHT	. 70
C4Q02B	KIND OF PERSONAL CARE PROVIDER	. 8
C4Q0B	KIND OF PLACE CHILD GOES TO FOR HEALTH CARE	. 7
C4Q5_6B9	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 31
C4Q6_3B9	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 49
C4Q5_6B1	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	. 30
C4Q6_3B1	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COST TOO MUCH	. 47
C4Q5_6B15	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 32
C4Q6_3B15	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 50
C4Q5_6B8	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	. 31
C4Q6_3B8	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	. 49
C4Q5_6B14	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	. 32
C4Q6_3B14	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	. 50
C4Q5_6B16	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 33
C4Q6_3B16	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 50
C4Q5_6B10	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 32
C4Q6_3B10	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 49
C4Q5_6B11	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 32
C4Q6_3B11	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 49
C4Q5_6B5	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	. 31
C4Q5_6B2	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	. 30
C4Q6_3B2	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	. 48
C4Q5_6B13	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	. 32
C4Q6_3B13	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	. 49
C4Q5_6B7	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	. 31
C4Q6 3B7	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NO INSURANCE	. 48
C4Q6_3B3	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTAION	. 48
C4Q5_6B3	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	. 30
C4Q5_6B4	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	. 30
C4Q6_3B4	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	. 48
C4Q6_3B5	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - OTHER	. 48
 C4Q5_6B6	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	
C4Q5_6B12	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	
C4Q6_3B12	MENTAL HEALTH CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	
C9Q07	NEEDED ADDITIONAL INCOME FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL EXPENSES	
C8Q01_B	NON-COVERED CHARGES REASONABLE	
MS_UNINS	PAST 12 MONTHS, # OF MONTHS WITHOUT COVERAGE. DERIVED	
_	·	_

UNINS_YR	PAST 12 MONTHS, CHILD EVER NOT INSURED. DERIVED	57
C3Q02	PAST 12 MOS, AMOUNT OF TIME CHILD AFFECTED BY CONDITION	4
C4Q03	PAST 12 MOS, CHILD'S HEALTH CARE DELAYED/FOREGONE	9
C8Q02	PAST 12 MOS, CONTACTED PLAN WITH PROBLEM/COMPLAINT	64
C6Q03	PAST 12 MOS, DIFFICULTY GETTING DOCTORS TO LISTEN	56
C6Q06	PAST 12 MOS, FREQ DRS HELPED RESP FEEL LIKE PARTNER	57
C6Q02	PAST 12 MOS, HOW OFTEN DOCTORS SPENT ENOUGH TIME	56
C4Q05_02	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST	16
C4Q05_12R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q05_03	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS	19
C4Q05_09	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED EYEGLASSES/VISION CARE	37
C4Q06_02	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING	44
C4Q05_10	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HEARING AIDS OR CARE	37
C4Q05_08	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED HOME HEALTH CARE	36
C4Q05_13	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES	39
C4Q05_06	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	29
C4Q06_03	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING	47
C4Q05_11R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES	38
C4Q05_14	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED OTHER MEDICAL EQUIPMENT	39
C4Q05_05	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PHYS/OCCUP/SPEECH THERAPY	26
C4Q05_04	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PRESCRIPTION MEDS	23
C4Q06_0A	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION	40
C4Q06_01	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED RESPITE CARE	40
C4Q05_01	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	12
C4Q05_07R	PAST 12 MOS, NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	33
C9Q01	PAST 12 MOS, PAID <=\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE	66
C9Q01_A	PAST 12 MOS, PAID >\$500 FOR CHILD'S MEDICAL CARE	67
C4Q07	PAST 12 MOS, PROBLEM GETTING REFERRAL TO SPECIALIST	50
C3Q14R	PAST 12 MOS, SCHOOL DAYS MISSED DUE TO ILL/INJURY	6
C4Q02	PLACE WHERE CHILD GOES FOR ROUTINE CARE	7
C6Q0A_AR	PLAN FOR DEALING W/CHANGING NEEDS MADE	54
C4Q5_4B9	PRESCRIPTIONS - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	25
C4Q5_4B1	PRESCRIPTIONS - COST TOO MUCH	23
C4Q5_4B15	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	25
C4Q5_4B8	PRESCRIPTIONS - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	24
C4Q5_4B16	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	25
C4Q5_4B10	PRESCRIPTIONS - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	25
C4Q5_4B11	PRESCRIPTIONS - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	25
C4Q5_4B5	PRESCRIPTIONS - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	24
C4Q5_4B2	PRESCRIPTIONS - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	23
C4Q5_4B7	PRESCRIPTIONS - NO INSURANCE	24
C4Q5_4B3	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	23
C4Q5_4B4	PRESCRIPTIONS - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	24
C4Q5_4B6	PRESCRIPTIONS - SOME OTHER REASON	24

C4Q5_4B12	PRESCRIPTIONS - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	. 25
C5Q03	PROFESSIONAL IS IN PRIMARY CARE PROVIDER'S OFFICE	. 51
C6Q04	PROVIDERS SENSITIVE TO FAMILY'S VALUES/CUSTOMS	. 56
C3Q10	RANK SEVERITY OF CHILD'S CONDITION/PROBLEM: 0 THROUGH 10	. 4
C4Q5_2A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED CARE FROM A SPECIALIST	. 16
C4Q5_12AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED COMMUNICATION AIDS OR DEVICES	. 38
C4Q5_3A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED DENTAL CARE INCLUDING CHECK UPS	. 19
C4Q6_2A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED GENETIC COUNSELING	. 44
C4Q5_10A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED HEARING AIDS AND HEARING CARE	. 37
C4Q5_14A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL EQUIPMENT	. 39
C4Q5_13A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MEDICAL SUPPLIES	. 39
C4Q5_6A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE	. 29
C4Q5_11AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED MOBILITY AIDS OR DEVICES	. 38
C4Q5_4A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PRESCRIPTIONS	. 23
C4Q6X0AA	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED PROFESSIONAL CARE COORDINATION	. 40
C4Q6_1A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED RESPITE CARE	. 41
C4Q5_1A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED ROUTINE PREVENTIVE CARE	. 12
C4Q5_7AR	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED SUBSTANCE ABUSE TREATMENT	. 33
C4Q5_5A	RECEIVED ALL NEEDED THERAPY	. 26
C4Q5_8A	RECEIVED ALL THE HOME HEALTH CARE NEEDED	. 36
C4Q5_9A	RECEIVED EYEGLASSES AND ALL NEEDED VISION CARE	. 37
C4Q6_3A	RECEIVED NEEDED MENTAL HEALTH CARE/COUNSELING	. 47
C4Q6_1B9	RESPITE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 42
C4Q6_1B1	RESPITE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	. 41
C4Q6_1B15	RESPITE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 43
C4Q6_1B14	RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW IT WAS AVAILABLE	. 43
C4Q6_1B16	RESPITE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 43
C4Q6_1B10	RESPITE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 42
C4Q6_1B11	RESPITE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 43
C4Q6_1B2	RESPITE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	. 41
C4Q6_1B7	RESPITE CARE - NO INSURANCE	. 42
C4Q6_1B3	RESPITE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	. 41
C4Q6_1B4	RESPITE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	. 42
C4Q6_1B5	RESPITE CARE - OTHER	. 42
C4Q6_1B12	RESPITE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	. 43
C6Q0C	RESPONDENT'S SATISFACTION W/CHILD'S HLTH SERVICES	. 55
C4Q5_1B9	ROUTINE CARE - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	. 14
C4Q5_1B1	ROUTINE CARE - COST TOO MUCH	. 13
C4Q5_1B15	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	. 15
C4Q5_1B8	ROUTINE CARE - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	. 14
C4Q5_1B16	ROUTINE CARE - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	. 15
C4Q5_1B10	ROUTINE CARE - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	. 15
C4Q5_1B11	ROUTINE CARE - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	. 15
C4Q5_1B5	ROUTINE CARE - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	. 14

C4Q5_1B2	ROUTINE CARE - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	13
C4Q5_1B7	ROUTINE CARE - NO INSURANCE	14
C4Q5_1B3	ROUTINE CARE - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	13
C4Q5_1B4	ROUTINE CARE - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	13
C4Q5_1B6	ROUTINE CARE - SOME OTHER REASON	14
C4Q5_1B12	ROUTINE CARE - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	15
C4Q5_2B9	SPECIALIST - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	18
C4Q5_2B1	SPECIALIST - COST TOO MUCH	16
C4Q5_2B15	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	19
C4Q5_2B8	SPECIALIST - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	18
C4Q5_2B16	SPECIALIST - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	19
C4Q5_2B10	SPECIALIST - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	18
C4Q5_2B11	SPECIALIST - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	18
C4Q5_2B5	SPECIALIST - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	17
C4Q5_2B2	SPECIALIST - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	16
C4Q5_2B13	SPECIALIST - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	19
C4Q5_2B7	SPECIALIST - NO INSURANCE	18
C4Q5_2B3	SPECIALIST - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	17
C4Q5_2B4	SPECIALIST - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	17
C4Q5_2B6	SPECIALIST - SOME OTHER REASON	17
C4Q5_2B12	SPECIALIST - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	18
C4Q5_7B9	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	35
C4Q5_7B1R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COST TOO MUCH	33
C4Q5_7B15	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	36
C4Q5_7B16	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	36
C4Q5_7B10	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	35
C4Q5_7B11	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	35
C4Q5_7B5R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	34
C4Q5_7B2R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	34
C4Q5_7B7	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NO INSURANCE	35
C4Q5_7B3R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	34
C4Q5_7B4R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	34
C4Q5_7B6R	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - SOME OTHER REASON	35
C4Q5_7B12	SUB ABUSE TREATMENT - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	36
C4Q5_5B9	THERAPY - CHILD REFUSED TO GO	28
C4Q5_5B1	THERAPY - COST TOO MUCH	26
C4Q5_5B15	THERAPY - COULDN'T FIND SOMEONE	29
C4Q5_5B8	THERAPY - COULDN'T GET A REFERRAL	28
C4Q5_5B16	THERAPY - DIDN'T KNOW WHERE TO GO	29
C4Q5_5B10	THERAPY - DIFFICULTY GETTING APPOINTMENT	28
C4Q5_5B11	THERAPY - DISSATISFACTION WITH PROVIDER	
C4Q5_5B5	THERAPY - DOCTOR DID NOT KNOW HOW TO TREAT	
C4Q5_5B2	THERAPY - HEALTH PLAN PROBLEM	
C4Q5_5B13	THERAPY - LACK OF RESOURCES AT SCHOOL	
_		_

C4Q5_5B7	THERAPY - NO INSURANCE	28
C4Q5_5B3	THERAPY - NOT AVAILABLE IN AREA/TRANSPORTATION	27
C4Q5_5B4	THERAPY - NOT CONVENIENT TIMES	
C4Q5_5B6	THERAPY - SOME OTHER REASON	27
C4Q5_5B12	THERAPY - TREATMENT IS ONGOING	28
C11Q13	THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SSI FOR A DISABILITY THEY HAVE	70
C11Q12	THIS SPECIAL NEEDS CHILD RECEIVES SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY INCOME(SSI)	70
IDNUMXR	UNIQUE CHILD ID NUMBER RECODED	1
C4Q01	USUAL AND ROUTINE HEALTH CARE SOURCES THE SAME	7
C7Q15R07	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY INDIAN HEALTH SVC	60
C7Q15R01	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICAID	58
C7Q15R02	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDICARE	59
C7Q15R05	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MEDIGAP	59
C7Q15R06	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY MILITARY	60
C7Q15R10	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY OTHER	61
C7Q15R08	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE	60
C7Q15R04	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY S-CHIP	59
C7Q15R09	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY SINGLE-SERVICE PLAN	60
C7Q15R03	WHEN INS, CHILD COVERED BY TITLE V	59
C5Q03A	WHO PROFESSIONAL WORKS FOR	51